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First District Supervisor: Behind the Scenes 

Mike Page introduced our own Robert Lovingood to fill us in on what happens behind the 

scenes at the San Bernardino County Supervisors’ offices.

Daily Press

Rotarian Steve Hunt wrote a great article on the present-

ation which was published on Wednsday – much better than 

this reporter’s notes!! Just a couple of gleenings: we were 

filled in on the National Monument status meetings that 

effected a change favorable to S.B. County; and on the 

Wednesday meeting regarding the 27 windmills proposed  

for the valley. Robert’s key role is to interact with 

constituants and react to the Valley’s needs. Regarding 

Sacramento and Washington - the main focus is on the high desert’s shortage of Trade school 

oportunities and graduates to supply our needs. We were warned that the process takes time to 

get in place but is being pursued vigorously. Some great questions followed the presentation. 

Many thanks to Mike Page for arranging Robert to speak.

 
Thank you to today’s Functionaries 

Invocation Brad Letner 

Flag Salute Sam Lucia 

4 Way Test Dan Dever 

Song Al Castellucci 

 

 

 
 

Gary Adams tried for the BLUE dice, 

but only netted $5. 

Next week: 

$375 & 7 Dice  

 
Russ stood in for Steve advised the club that Mary 

Teran is back in Kentucky for her mother’s funeral. 

Mike Page stood up and told us that 

next week’s Off-site location has 

changed, and flourished directions.  

Make sure you go to SCIA – by the 

Control Tower at 18550 Readiness St. 

The Fire Station: see program for details. We need a 

head count for the BBQ tri-tips-Firehouse style!! 

Call/e-mail Steve or Margaret. 



Dwight reminded us that the Christmas Party is 

December 4th right here. Cost $45/person. 5.30-6ish 

for drinks. 

 

S.T.A.R. student, parents & principal Laurien 

Dushaine with Supervisor Robert Lovingood

 
 

 

 

THIS WEEK’S GUESTS 

Steve Orr introduced guests today & 

welcomed Rotarian Chuck Utgard, 

Don Holland from Supervisor 

Lovingood’s  office, Sgt. Ken Lutz from the 

Sheriff’s Department, Sandy Bannister, Kaiser 

(Munsey), Paul Kaminski, StM Fnd (Page), former 

member Janice Olson (Paula Porter), Jim Cooms, 1st 

Am. Title (DeAtley) plus Manny Manahan for Rick 

Hampton and Holly Noel for Eldon Heaston. 

 

Ryan McEachron returned as fine-

master today with $25 as THE figure– 

but still missed Bob Basen & his new 

vehicle! He did want to fine Terry 

Caldwell for his time in France-but gave him fine-

master privilege! Ryan skipped his own table but 

zapped Sam Lucia for “you know why”. Stew was 

hit for using “outstanding” in praise of retirement. 

Dan Dever was taxed as proxy for Chuck Utgard, 

and Robert Lovingood the same for “being here”!! 

Paula Porter suffered for introducing Janice Olson 

but Steve Hunt was only hit with $10 for not 

bringing the new Publisher. 

THE SPOON OF EXEMPTION was bought for 

$100 by Teressa DeAtley, Citizen’s Business 

Bank with Dwight & Rosanne in contention. 

 

Candidates for President 2017-2018 are sought 

 

DVH donated 2 “stuffed” mugs won 

by Gary Adams & Paula Porter. 

Gary was on a hot streak today and 

also won 2 tickets to the Ontario 

Range donated by PrintMart, plus 2 tickets to 

“Dead Man Walking” from El Dorado; Dwight 

also donated 2 tickets to the Home & Garden Show 

won by Rosanne Weathers & lunch for 2 won by 

Terry Caldwell; McKay’s hand sanitizers were 

taken by Janice Olsen; and McKay’s notepad went 

home with Marilyn Buttelwerth  

 

SPOON of Exemption 

Steve Orr used his last opportunity to shamelessly 

advertise by telling how HERITAGE MEDICAL 

GROUP gives back to the community. This time 

regarding the ice rink at the 

Fairgrounds where, on December 24, 

Heritage will offer 500 FREE 

admission tickets through El Dorado 

Broadcasting and Heritage office – 

stay tuned for details. 

 

 
 

WHAT’S In MARGARET’S CAN?? 

Collected this week $19.00 

Collected to date: $11,714.06 

89,178 doses of vaccine!! 

 

 

MORE CONVIENTIENT AND SUSTAINABLE THAN 

FLASHLIGHTS! SAFER AND BRIGHTER THAN 

CANDLES AND KEROSENE LANTERNS! 

Clear: $16.20, Frosted: $22.14 & Colors: $27.54 

PROFITS NOW GO TO SCHOLARSHIPS @ VVRF



Police Activities League 

 
Sgt. Ken Lutz received a cheque for $1,000 from 

the Victorville Rotary Foundation for this 

worthwhile program that we have been supporting 

most years since Teresa introduced us to it in her 

year as President. Ken told us some of the success 

stories that have resulted from taking 50 troubled 

young people into the program and, in addition to 

boxing skills, teaching them citizenship, leadership, 

and community service. One young lady is now a 

effective Deputy with the station. 

The group recently worked on a senior citizen’s 

home and surrounds – repainting the house, fixing 

the A/C and the car. Coach Gonzales heads the 

program and ALL the time is donated by the leaders 

and facilitators. 

 

WHITE DICE TODAY 

 

THE GLOVES WERE OFF!! 

 

 
 

1st District Supervisor Robert Lovingood is 

recognized by Assistant Governor, and stand-in for 

President Steve Murray, Russ Stringham for 

speaking to us by a book that is donated to the 

Victorville City Library. 

 

 

 

Striving To Achieve Results 

 
S.T.A.R. student from Mountain View Montessori 

Charter School received a certificate and a $25 gift 

certificate to Target. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Dec 4 Christmas Party at the Corner House 

 $45 per person (at the Golf Course) 

 

Dec 25 MERRY CHRISTMAS 

 

Dec 31 and a HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 

 

 
Nov. 4 Off-Site at GAFB, 18550 Readiness St 

ARFF (Aircraft Rescue Firefighting) including 

rides on the apparatus and a discussion on 

Fire department operations at the airport. 

 

Nov. 11 Veterans’ Recognition (Hough & Letner) 

 Interact Symposium attendees report 

 

Nov. 18 The Trails of the Victor Valley; Amateur 

Historian, Fire Chief Sid Hulquist (Page) 

S.T.A.R. Student Awards Discovery & 

Mojave Vista 

 

Nov. 25 S.B. County Assessor Elect Bob Dutton 

(Letner) 

 

Dec. 2 Dr. Ron Williams, Superintendent, Victor 

Valley Union High School District. Topic: 

TBA (Yule)




